

CITY OF PORTSMOUTH

Community Development Department (603) 610-7281

Planning Department (603) 610-7216

PLANNING DEPARTMENT

Certified Mail - Return Receipt Requested

October 23, 2018

Paul Sanderson, Chairman Board of Selectmen Town of Greenland P. O. Box 100 Greenland, NH 03840 Ted Connors, Chairman Board of Selectmen Town of Newington 205 Nimble Hill Road Newington, NH 03801

RE: Request for Regional Impact Designation for 70 & 80 Corporate Drive (Lonza)

Dear Mr. Sanderson & Mr. Connors:

The Planning Board, at its regularly scheduled meeting of October 18, 2018, voted to determine that the Lonza expansion project located at 70 & 80 Corporate Drive has potential for regional impact to the communities of Newington and Greenland.

This project will be placed on the November 15, 2018 Planning Board Agenda. If you have any questions in the interim please do not hesitate to contact me.

The minutes and audio recording of this meeting are available through the Planning Department.

Very truly yours,

Juliet T.H. Walker, Planning Director

for Dexter Legg, Chairman of the Planning Board

wheth Wel

JTHW:jms

cc: Roc

Rockingham Planning Commission

Maria Stowell, P. E., Pease Development Authority

George Combes, Lonza Biologics